







# **Mellers Primary School**

Head Teacher: Amanda Dawson
Norton Street, Radford, Nottingham NG7 3HJ
Telephone: School: (0115) 915 1796
E-mail:headteacher@mellers.nottingham.sch.uk
Website: mellersprimary.co.uk

# NEWSLETTER 13 Summer Term '19

Thursday 25th July 2019

# **Thank You for all Your Support**

At this point in the summer term I would like to thank you all for your support over the year. We have enjoyed having you in school for various events including our cafes, structured conversations with teachers, assemblies, musical concerts, sports day, film nights, parent courses and our information for parent meetings. As parents, you play a key part of the success of the school and we look forward to this continuing in the next school years to come. Thank you!

#### **2019 SATs Success**

We're absolutely thrilled with our Y6 SATs results again this year, they've gone from strength to strength putting us above national levels once again.

- Reading 86% pupils at the expected level,29% above
- Writing 81% of pupils at the expected level,21% above
- Maths 79% of pupils at the expected level, 21% above
- Spelling, grammar and punctuation 79% of pupils at the expected level, 39% above

Well done Y6 and thank you to Mrs Buttress, Miss Dermody and Mrs Walters for your hard work and commitment!

# **Summer Activity Day**

There will be a fun filled day of activities at Primary 33 Seely Road, Nottingham on Saturday 3<sup>rd</sup> August from 3-7pm. It's a free day out with creative workshops for all the family, there'll be: art, clay, gardening, DIY, photography, music, circus skills, games and a BBQ! Please note that all children under the age of 10 years must be accompanied by an adult.

Have a lovely, safe and restful summer holiday!

Amanda Dawson, Headteacher

## **Book Amnesty!**

We would be really grateful if you could have a look around at home to see if you have any school reading book to return. If you do please bring them to reception as soon as possible, tomorrow or on Monday 2<sup>nd</sup> September, when our staff are in school on an INSET day.



### **Mobile Phones in School**

In recent weeks we have noticed several parents using their mobile phones in school when either bringing their children to school or when collecting them from school. This can seriously affect parents' ability to look after their children properly, so with effect from 3<sup>rd</sup> September we are making the school site a no mobile phone zone. Whilst we can't stop you carrying a phone, we will be challenging you if we see you using a phone on the school site.

### Safety in the Sun

As the temperature has certainly risen this week may I remind you to make sure that your children wear sunscreen and a cap or hat whilst playing outside over the holiday. Prevention is better than cure, so keep your children safe and happy in the sunny weather.



# **New Autumn Term!**

Just a gentle reminder to you all that the new school year at Mellers starts on Tuesday 3<sup>rd</sup> September 2019 at 8.45am. Please start the new school year the way we need you to carry on, by making sure your children are in school every day and on time! Thank you for your support with this matter.